Carolside Primary School Parent Council Minutes – 31st January 2017
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1. Welcome and Apologies
	Present:
Alison Woodman (AW) (Chair)
Bryan McLachlan (BM) (Acting Head Teacher), Elaine Milne (EM) (CPS), Gillian Friel (GF) (CPS), laura McNulty (LMcN),  Fiona Hall (FH), Shona Wyper (SW), Debi Hosie (DH), John McMaster (JMcM), Alison Cameron (AC), Linda McClymont (LM), Judith Currie (JC), Carol McBride (CM), Maryam Imran (MI), Poushali Majumdar (PM), Vanessa Taylor (VT), PTA members.
Apologies: David Fisken, Susan Lyden, Debi Hosie, Alison Adams-Young, Cllr Alan Lafferty.John Connor 
AW welcomed all to the Parent Council and particularily to Vanessa Taylor who is the new P4 rep following a resignation. 
	

	2. Previous Minutes Approval
	Minutes from the previous meeting had been issued in advance to all PC members and were agreed. 

	

	3. Head Teachers Report
	Full report attached, but some notable points were:
Dining Hall extension is all but complete though handover is an issue at present following an ongoing issue with the floor.  

Progress on the school improvement plan will be given at the next meeting. 


	BMcL

	4. PTA Update
	P1 fun night was held and P7 movie night. Confirmation that the Christmas Fayre raised £5,600 which is excellent.

There has been no update on the Renewable Energy Grant application made as yet. 

Future events include a Family Games and Fun night on 24 March.  LMcN volunteered to help with the quiz.


	PTA

	5. Issues for Discussion 
	Registration for P1
There is a potential over subscription of P1 school places across East Renfrewshire and each pupil registering will have to wait until 30 April to find out if they have a place at Carolside. This is now and application process rather than a registration.  Councillor Lafferty will ask Mhairi Shaw for an update.

Applications within catchment for a faith school will be prioritised by:

1.  Resident

2.  Baptismal certificate

3.  Medical need

4.  Sibling Priority

It was confirmed by Councillor Lafferty and Mr McLachlan that there is a very low risk of oversubscription in Carolside in the short to medium term even with the high numbers attending the school.

Confusion was noted at registration as some parents were asked to confirm their second choice school and some were not. Many were also not expecting to be asked this question.   This matter is to be clarified by East Ren Education Dept in a letter to each parent confirming the implications of their second school choice. There was a document issued in December clarifying this issue where this is all detailed.  School to put this up on its website for clarity. 

JC noted there is a perception from parents that Carolside is bursting at the seams. 

CLaff confirmed that 5 spaces in each year can be held for new start in catchment but spaces can be given on appeal.

Mr McLachlan confirmed also that there was confusion around the preferred alternative school on the schools part also.  The actual meaning in naming an alternative would be a placing request to an alternative school outwith catchment.  The school thought it would be a re-direct option which would allow them to come to Carolside when a space became available. 
All families who stated an alternative will be written to explaining this.

LMcN noted it had placed fear in families due to this approach.  

Mr McLachlan went through the current year’s places and capacities to re-assure parents we are not running at full capacity.

P1  120 places with currently 113 pupils

P2  120 places with 120 pupils and is full

P4  132 places

There is also a facility of each school to run above capacity in the short term so there is a degree of flexibility. 

We would wish to give comfort to those applying which is not the individual schools responsibility to do, it is East Ren Council. 


	Councillor Laff

BMcL


	6. Traffic Group
	
	

	7. FREDA ( formerly Equalities Forum)
	
	

	8. Actions Outstanding from Previous Minutes
	AC reported that first Heart Start training will take place on 10th-11th January, starting with P7s.  In-service training for staff is also planned, and it is hoped that all year groups will benefit in time.
AW attended the Pupil Council meeting and found the group astute, confident, polite and empowered.  The Pupil Council might report back their achievements to the Parent Council in April or May.

SG gathering quotes for the PA system.  The PTA might part-fund this but, not being present, the PTA have not confirmed this with the PC.
P1 Outdoor Play – BM had discussed with ERC but the update proposed was deemed unworkable.
New Dining Hall Ceiling – as already mentioned, it is not suitable for hard ball games but can be used for badminton and soft ball games.  It is too late to change it from the acoustic and it’s not clear whether that would be the best action anyway.

BM reported that the Turbine at the school was never built to full intended height due to neighbour concerns.  Problem is that without this height, its performance is compromised to the extent that it actually costs money to run.  It is still there because its removal is not cost effective.
CM reported that the new Parent Payment system is working fine
	AC
SG/PTA

.

	8. AOCB
	FH discussed homework, particularly the monthly grid.  The message from GF is – don’t stress over it!  It’s a question of striking a balance and all opportunities to add to learning are valued.
	All year reps to communicate

	9. Next Meeting
	To be held on Tuesday 2017 at 7pm in Carolside.
	

	
	
	


